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Dear community, 

We are preparing for the upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School. The upgrades will 
deliver more than 150 new and refurbished teaching spaces from Kindergarten to Year 12.  

Temporary fenced areas at Chatswood High School  

We are currently installing demountable units on the staff car park, sports courts, cricket nets and near the Bush 
Campus to provide temporary classrooms for students during construction.  

As notified in October 2020, temporary fencing has been installed around work areas to allow the work to continue 
safely and efficiently. Due to site constraints, additional fencing has been installed in the south-west corner of the 
oval while works are underway. See the map overleaf. 

The fencing will be removed in Term 1 2021 once demountable installation works are complete.  

We have engaged Polytan, the company which installed the oval’s artificial surface, to provide appropriate 
protective measures for the section of oval that has been fenced off. Use of the full field and one basketball court 
will be available again in Term 1 2021 with the oval reinstated to the standard that it was before the works started.  

The car park, cricket nets and other sports courts will be returned to the school when the demountables are 
removed in early 2023.  

We are working closely with both school principals to minimise disruption to students and staff and are 
continuing to liaise with Willoughby Council as the coordinator of community sporting groups.  

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Chatswood community.  

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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Indicative map of Chatswood High School temporary fenced areas 

Indicates fenced areas 
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